

October 4th, 2017

## Dear North Huron Council

Victim Services are excited to host a fundraising event in the form of a fast paced and competitive hockey game between OPP and North Huron Fire. Proceeds from the event will donated to Victim Services Huron. We are hoping to have the game take place at the Blyth Arena on March 24<sup>th</sup> @ 2pm. We successfully hosted a similar match up last year between Huron East Fire and OPP in Seaforth. It was a great community-building event and demonstrated the joint efforts of our First Responders.

Victim Services is a registered charity (No. 86238 9947 RR0001) that works closely with Emergency Responders to provide support for individuals affected by crime and tragic circumstance. We are a volunteer based service providing around the clock crisis intervention and emotional support. We are continuously recruiting Volunteer Crisis Responders and investing in ongoing training opportunities to ensure the best services are offered to our community.

The monies raised through all of our events go directly back into our community for emergency support to people who struggle with circumstances beyond their control.

In order to maximise the donations generated we are asking if North Huron would consider giving a reduced ice rental rate or the non-prime rate of \$87.40+tx/hr as opposed to the \$140.05+tx/hr rate.

Thank you for considering this request.

Sincerely,

Deborah Logue Executive Director

Victim Services Huron County deborah@victimserviceshuron.ca

519-600-4108